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2019 Annual Report to Mission Partners is Out 

Our Annual Report to Mission Partners is out and can be found in the Newsletter Tab of our website! 

Our 2019 Favorites – Personal 

 Our supporters and prayer warriors are tops in our hearts!  You have been faithfully there for us 
all year.  Thank you!  May the Lord continue to richly bless you 
with His love this year.   Some books we are reading or have 
read this year make the favorites list.  The Celtic Way of 
Evangelism, Smith Wigglesworth’s works, Glorious Weakness, 
Emotionally Healthy Spirituality, When Helping Hurts.    Berlin at 
Christmas time is on the list when your kids and grandkids are 
there!  Being with family is restorative when you are a missionary.  
We did our best to refill our family time “tanks” in just 5 short days! 

Our 2019 Favorites – Ministry in Bratislava 

  The BIF Christmas party.  This year was the 2nd annual with over 40 in attendance (double last 
year), and was a wonderful success!  We enjoyed traditional Slovak food, fellowship, and Christmas 
carols (in English).    One of our BIF leadership couples – Clive and Monika Greenham.   They are 
very devoted to God and faithfully serve Him and the church.  Clive likes to organize things and 
always has a smile on his face.  Monika has a wonderful laugh and makes everyone feel welcome. 

Our 2019 Favorites – Ministry in Europe 

  Our favorite ministry travels (kind of like potato chips, you can’t have just one) were the ones 
where we visited and served missionaries.  Seeing the ministry they are passionately involved in, 
listening to them, praying for them, helping them, and getting to know their kids and their community 
has been priceless.  What an honor to serve and support those who have said “Yes, Lord, send me.”! 

Will you join us in 2020? 

The ministry we are doing outside of Bratislava continues to grow.  If you are not already part                  
of our financial support team, will you join us in 2020 and help us to say “yes” to all that                                       
God is asking us to do?  Thank you for your investment in His vision for Europe! 
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